
 

 

Mass Times: 

For Daily Mass Times Please Call (402) 643-3421 

Saturday 5:30 pm | Sunday 8:00 am & 10:00 am 

Confession Times: 

Monday thru Friday Confessions will be 20 minutes before 7 am  Mass 

Saturday Confessions will be  from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  

Sunday Confessions will be  30 minutes before each Mass 

Msgr. Robert Tucker, Pastor 

Fr. Shravan Raminedi 

September 4, 2022 

Volume 70, Number 36 

Mass Intentions: 

MONDAY,   SEPTEMBER 5 
7:00 AM : †Pam Kotera/ Ken & Marlene Morgan 
8:10 AM: †Levi Dybdal/ Jon Dybdal Family 
 

TUESDAY,  SEPTEMBER 6 
7:00 AM :  †Leo & Josephine Hain/ Jeff & Janet Bohaty 
8:10 AM: Nick Wahlmeier/ Jeremy Sousek Family 
 

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 7 
7:00 AM :   †Lillian Zegers/ Louise Warnsholz 
8:10 AM: †Christopher Thramer/ Michael Harrison Family 
 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 8 
7:00 AM: †Alan Hofer/ Peggy Bauer 
8:10 AM: †Les Luth/ Carl & Ellen Jirovsky 
 

FRIDAY,   SEPTEMBER 9 
7:00 AM: †Toni Bohac/ Family 
8:10 AM: †George Wenzl/ Sheila Lueders 
 

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 10 
8:00 AM: †Marlene Odovody/ Family 
5:30 PM: †Lucy Bennett/ Randy & Pat Sanley 
 

SUNDAY,   SEPTEMBER 11 
8:00 AM :   †Mary Jo Liska/ Bobby & Morgan Kozisek 

10:00 AM :  For All Parishioners 
 
 

Lay Minister Schedule:   

Saturday September 10| 5:30 pm 

Acolyte   Roger Grunke, Volunteer  

Servers   Michael Kolterman, Marcus Weiland 

Lector   Rich Bohac 

Greeters   Dan & Jackie Pernicek 

Cantor   John Gill 

 
Sunday  September 11| 8:00 am 

Acolyte  Jeff Reimers, Jeff Spahr 

Servers  Nicholas Wanetka, Cale Oborny 

Lector  Chuck Kotera 

Greeters  Glen & Theresa Hain 

Cantor  Karen Coufal 

 
Sunday  September 11 10:00 am 

Acolyte  Jim Wesely, Randy Bierbaum 

Servers  Max & Aidan Summa 

Lector  Ken Reinsch 

Greeters  Denny & Bonnie Hentzen 

Cantor  Clare Bierbaum 



 

23rd Sunday of Ordinary Time, September 4, 2022 

COLLECTIONS A LETTER  FROM MSGR. TUCKER 

What is God asking of me? 

Our response to the Lord last week 

Tithing:  $4088.00         E-tithing: $ 0.00                             

Other: $ .00 

DIFFERENT WAYS OF GIVING TO PARISH 

 We have set a basket next to the 
bulletins this weekend where you 

can place your envelope, 

 E-tithing—See notice on website 
for a form with instructions or in 
back of church in narthex . 

 You can mail your tithing envelopes 

directly to the church at:   

 St. Vincent de Paul Church 

152 Pinewood Ave,                             

Seward, NE  68434 
 

 

Check out http://formed.org   

Parish Access Code:  XGWYQP 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Baptism 
Congratulations to Isabelle Lillian Saalfeld, daughter of 

Craig & Alexandria Saalfeld, who was baptized, 
Sunday, August 28, 2022.  May she always shine 
with the light of Christ.      

UPCOMING PARISH & SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

September 

3 Baptism—3 pm 

8  Varsity Football Dinner 

10 Baptism—1 pm 

11  K of C Exemplification—11:30 am  

15 Varsity Football Dinner 

Dear Parishioners, 

              I am grateful for the work of the members of our Facility committee and 
the many volunteers that donate their time, and talents to help keep our build-
ings and grounds in great shape.  Unfortunately the lack of rain and a severe 
storm, has not done much for our farmers, or for our lawn.  Amazingly, there is 
still a silver lining to these difficulties when we look for them.  We will be getting 
a new roof sometime because of the storm, as obviously many others in the 
community are in the process of getting their roofs repaired.  We are waiting for 
our Insurance Company to give us the approval to move forward on this re-
pair.  We have completed work on the stucco and steel supports, and are almost 
finished with the mortar repair, and replacing the crumbled sidewalk.  These re-
pairs are costly ($30,000) but your generous support of the Joy of the Gospel 
campaign and our Spirit maintenance appeal, makes these projects possi-
ble.  Thank you. 

              We have some great things coming up, with the Corn Holy tournament in 
September, and we are planning a fundraiser for the Women’s Care Center in 
October.  We are just starting the planning of the October event, and can you 
believe the idea is going to include a bicycle?  Last year during a bicycle ride the 
idea came up, and we ran out of time to plan it before the weather 
changed.  This year may be a little simple, but we hope to raise some money, 
and we hope the details can be laid out soon.  We will need some help on the 
day of the event, and if you have a passion for the Women’s Care Center and 
supporting their work, please contact me to offer your time and talent. 

              The outdoor classroom continues to take shape, and we are getting clos-
er to having it put together for more practical use.  I am so grateful to the volun-
teers that have helped us to get to where we are today.  I am also asking for 
some simple donations for this area.  We need pine cones, pods and sea shells, 
or other natural items that children can view under a magnifying glass.  We can 
use a couple of sewing measuring tapes, and we can use some Brome seed.  The 
area is for discovery and learning about natural things, and it is a place of natural 
habitat.  The grass will be kept low during the school year, but we want the ex-
perience of natural plants.  We also want to put three raised planters in the ar-
ea, so if there is someone that desires to make or donate those items, it would 
be a tremendous gift.  That is enough begging for this report.  Thank you for all 
you do!                                                                                                           -Msgr. Tucker 

CCD-GP Classes are every Wednesday from  
7:00 p.m. – 8:15 p.m. If your  children are not regis-
tered or you would like more information, contact car-
men-brown@cdolinc.net or call 402-643-3521  
 

GODPARENT RETREAT THANK YOUs 
Thank you to all who helped with the GP Retreat in one 
way or another! Special “thank you” to those in our par-
ish who donated food items and bottled water for the 
campfire and supported the groups by their faithful pray-

Knights of Columbus Exemplification  

The Knights of Columbus assembly 
number 8469 is proud to announce 
that a Knights Exemplification will be 
held at Saint Vincent de Paul church 
on September 11th at 11:30 am. 

This will be a 1st, 2nd, and 3rd degree exemplifica-
tion. All Knights are encouraged to come participate 
and welcome the new fellow Knights. Also if a cur-
rent Knight is only a 1st degree, this is a great op-
portunity to go through the rest of the exemplifica-
tion. Families are welcomed to sit through the cere-
mony and be there to celebrate. The Knights of Co-
lumbus have a special bound with the parish and 
each other and we hope to have a great turnout. 

Firehawk Raffle 
 

Firehawk Raffle tickets for 2022-2023 school year are now 
on sale.  Please contact a St Vincent De Paul Student for 
tickets or find forms for tickets in the Narthex.  We ask 
that you return your form to the Church or School on/
before Sept 19th.  The new Raffle tickets will start in Octo-
ber.   
 

Tickets are $60 for the full year.  This is a split the pot 
raffle so ½ the proceeds go back to all who enter and the 
other ½ goes to help the Parish and School.  We pick new 
winners each month and even if you have won in the past 
your name gets put back in.  You could win 1 time, 3 
times or none.  
 

1 winner - $100 3 winners—$50 2 winners—$25 
1 winner - $75 2 winners—$35 

 

Prizes will be established after all tickets are purchased.   
 

For questions or more information please contact Jamie 
Hackbart at 402-641-2450 or jamiehackbart@yahoo.com.   

Adoration 
We are in immediate need for someone to fill 

the 2:00-3:00 pm Adoration hour Monday 
afternoons. This hour recently became com-
pletely open. Please contact Tania (text 643-
5401) or    (email  rolfsmeyert@gmail.com) 

Firehawk Raffle 
Listed below are the September Winners!  Good luck 
to all who have yet to win.  Maybe it will be your turn 
next month!    
  

$100 Adeline Geis   $50  Gary Stava 
$75   Fran Ehlers    $35  John Bohaty 
$50   Annamae Soucie  $35  Adolph Oborny 
$50   Ray & Sue Wobken  $25  Erin Vynalek 

$25   Marla Jisa 
  
Proceeds for the month of September are going to 
help pay for a piece of the new Outdoor Explorer 
Classroom.  Our students are really excited to have an 
outdoor classroom with so many activities.  Not only 
will it be something to play with for them, but it will be 
something they can learn with as they are playing.   

Special Thanks 

The SPIRIT Committee would like to thank everyone that 
came out to the Fishing Tournament on the 21st! We 
had a great time and turn out with 26 kids and adults    

participating. Altogether 51 fish were caught and released! 
We also would like to thank everyone who volunteered 

their time to help! We look forward to next years          
fishing tournament!  

ALL ARE INVITED 

All are invited 

Dr. Ray Guarendi, notable speaker for EWTN Radio, will be here at St.        

Vincent’s on Oct 4th at 7 p.m.  All Parishioners are invited to bring ques-

tions for Dr. Ray to answer.  Watch Facebook and website for more details. 
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